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April 18, 2006 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
It is a privilege for me to recommend Derek Miller. He is easily one of the most talented and 
knowledgeable students I have met. He is extremely bright, trustworthy, and hard working. I 
am so impressed with his ability to solve any technical software issue.  
 
I have worked with Derek on several projects at BYU-Idaho. I first met him when he was a 
student in my Communication 130 Visual Media course. I noticed promptly that he has the 
unique ability to navigate any software program and figure out complicated tasks. Mr. Miller 
was often assisting other students with their computers. He works well with others and is a 
positive member of a group environment.  
 
I have also asked him to lecture in several of my classes, where he demonstrated his skills and 
excellent teaching abilities. I was so impressed that I recommended Derek for a position that 
involved teaching computer workshops. I have heard other professors express how pleased 
they are with Derek’s training sessions and excellent work for the communication 
department. He has taught many of our senior seminar students how to develop an e-
portfolio project in Microsoft PowerPoint, but he also demonstrates equal expertise in many 
other programs.  
 
I extend my highest recommendation in behalf of Derek Miller. I am confident he will be a 
valuable addition in any situation.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Caryn Esplin 
Instructor, Communication Dept. 
Brigham Young University - Idaho 


